MEMBERSHIP NEWS Sheila Cope

SUBSCRIPTIONS ARE NOW DUE (if you do not pay by Standing Order)

£10 joint for two members at the same address, £6 single membership.

Membership subscriptions can be paid by bank transfer (BACS) or by standing order.

The details are; The Dover Society, account no. 80864803,

Barclays Bank Ltd Dover, sort code 20-02-62.

You can also pay by cheque, payable to The Dover Society. Cheques should be sent to The Dover Society, c/o Mrs S Cope, 53 Park Avenue, Dover, Kent, CT16 1HD. Please include the name[s] to be renewed. If you require a receipt then we would appreciate it if you include a stamped addressed envelope.

Thanks to our web page and introductions from existing members, our numbers continue to grow, although we have yet to reach the magic 500 desired by our Chairman. We number 476 at present and always welcome those who are interested in Dover and wish to support us.

Our main links with each other are our thrice-yearly Newsletters which most people enjoy reading in booklet form. Times are changing however and some members now wish to receive the Newsletter online. Please let us know if you would prefer this format when you renew your subscription or by emailing jeremycope@willersley.plus.com. We have no intention of abandoning our muchloved paper booklet but new members will be given the choice.

Unfortunately last year's AGM was cancelled and we were unable to stand as a mark of respect for members who had died. This may happen again and so it is all the more important to list here all those whom we have recently lost and to whose families and friends we send our condolences: Mr Pat Cunningham, Mr

John Kemp, Mr Jim Francis, Mr Alan Lewer, Mr Michael Anderson, Mrs Sheila Pople, Mr Ernie Spratling, Mr William McCalden, Mrs Carole Church, Mr Brian Mills, Mr Roy Evans. Miss May Jones, Mr Brian Simmons, Dr Michael Hinton, Mrs Margaret Sharp, Mr Ernie Wheeler and Mr Clive Batcheldor.

We have welcomed as new or returning members:- Dr Brian Philp, Mr Ian Smith, Mr Christopher Cook, Ms Ileana Fernandes, Mrs Alison Christie, Mr Marcelo Warmling, Mr Christopher Burton, Ms Sue Timmins, Ms Carol Duffield, Mr Dan Codrea, Ms Alison Barker, Mr Graham & Mrs Jill Tutthill and Mrs A Burnett

Dear Members

This is to make you aware that you may receive a digital copy of the newsletter rather than the paper copy. The layout of both editions are identical.

If you would prefer this to the paper version do please contact Jeremy Cope, contact details are inside the front cover, who will put the matter in hand.